
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
AIR FORCE LIFE CYCLE MANAGEMENT CENTER (AFLCMC) 

TINKER AIR FORCE BASE OKLAHOMA 

May 13, 2022 

MEMORANDUM FOR  ALL PROSPECTIVE OFFERORS 

FROM:  AFLCMC/WLTK 
3001 Staff Dr, Ste 2AH/85A 
Tinker AFB, OK  73145 

SUBJECT:  Industry Day for KC-135 COMM2 VDL-2000 SOLUTION(S) 

1. You are invited to an online industry day for subject program. The industry day is scheduled to begin at 
08:00 CST on Friday, 3 June 2022 via Microsoft Teams. The government will present the system 
requirements, anticipated acquisition strategy, and answer questions in both a public and private forum. 
Suspense date to reply to this announcement is NLT May 23, 2022, 1600 CST – no late responses will be 
accepted.

2. Information gathered as a result of industry day will be provided to each prospective offeror via posting 
on SAM.gov. The names of individuals or their respective companies will not be identified in relation to the 
questions. Discussions during the industry day are not binding to either party.

3. Please keep in mind that any element of the requirement, acquisition strategy, or documents provided are 
subject to change.

4. If you are interested in attending, please submit an RSVP email. After RSVP, the government will 
provide a link to the meeting along with a call-in number. The government does not anticipate using video 
for this meeting therefore, you will need documents to follow along. Documents will be provided prior to 
Industry Day.

5. Responses to the information posted and attendance at the industry day meetings are strictly voluntary 
and the government reserves the right to incorporate suggested changes into the solicitation without 
identifying the submitter or obtaining approval. You are required to RSVP to industry day and if you would 
like to meet with the COMM2 team one on one, you are required to RSVP separately as well. Please RSVP 
to: Hassan Hammi via email: hassan.hammi@us.af.mil

6. Your participation in industry day is greatly appreciated. Additionally, industry involvement and 
communication is highly encouraged throughout this acquisition.
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